From: M M Noghari I

Sent: 15 July 2019 12:29
To: Fowler, David
Subject: Objection to Planning Application Number 2019/2375/P

Dear Mr. Fowler,

As a resident of 1 Eldon Grove, Hampstead, London NW3 5PU, | am most concerned about
the above mentioned application to convert the old Hampstead police station to yet
another school on my doorstep. At school drop off and pick up times, Rosslyn Hill,
Hampstead High Street and all the streets around these are already jam packed with
vehicles of parents of students delivering and collecting their children from schools in the
area. This is not only causing huge congestion at morning rush hour and in late afternoons,
it is seriously polluting the already unhealthy air in our area. Another primary school bang
in the middle of Hampstead will only exacerbate this awful situation and am therefore
writing to object to the application. Given that there are already hundreds of vacant places
in the primary schools of NW3 area then such costly conversion seems absolutely
unnecessary.

Thank you for giving my objection it's due consideration.
Regards,

Matthew Noghani



